
  

 

DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—MARCH 2014 

TABLE OF CONTENTS:     

Activity Organization 2  Birthdays & Anniversaries 4 

Activity Coordinators 3  Resident Services 13 

Phone Book Updates 4  Calendar 14 

More Than Just St. Patrick’s Day  by  Connie Riter 

 

Four big events occur during the month of March this year --  Mardi Gras on March 4th, the beginning of Day-
light Savings Time on March 9th, St. Patrick’s Day on March 17th and the beginning of Spring on March 20th.  
Apparently there is a lot more to March than parties, corned beef and cabbage, and green beer!  (Although 
these are worth enjoying!)   
 
The month of March is named after the Roman God of War, Mars, and was at one time the first month of the 
new year.  The birthstone for this month is the beautiful stone, aquamarine, which is known for its calming ef-
fects.  The flower of the month is the daffodil which is one of the first flowers to bloom in the Spring.  And 
those born during this month are born under the sign of  Pisces, March 1 - 20th or Aries, March 21st - 31st.   It 
is also Save Your Vision Month and Red Cross Month…among other monthly remembrances.   But…you 
knew all this, right?   
 
It has been a hard winter in many parts of the country with storm after storm bringing freezing temperatures 
and snow to so many in the East and the South.   Have you noticed that we have had an influx in people visit-
ing our area during January and February perhaps caused by the cold in other parts of the country.  We can 
all look forward to spring and the warmth it will bring.   
 
One activity you may consider attending is right at our front door.  On Monday nights during March, Apache 
Junction High School is continuing their lecture series which begin at 7 pm.   Most people are there by 
6:15pm  because every night is a sell-out!  March 3rd is “The Life and Times of Walter Cronkite.”  March 10th is 
“Stagecoach Robbery Trail.”  March 17th is “Winnie Ruth Judd -- Trunk Murderess.”  and March 24th “Arizona 
Film History.”  Tickets can be purchased for $5 each, before the lecture.   
 
We can also look forward to a new board of officers for our Activities Committee and with all the new people 
moving into Desert Harbor -- new ideas, new activities, and more volunteers.   The Clubhouse was decorated 
beautifully for Valentine’s Day and we have heard that it will be again, for St. Patrick’s Day.  Thanks Karen 
and your committee!  You have done a superb job! 
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President Jim Gabel Lot #150 480-625-1297  

Vice President TBA    

Secretary Margo Crawford Lot #104 623-910-2713  

Treasurer Tim Chrissis Lot #34 480-982-1891  

Board Member Midge Drouin Lot #203 602-459-9039  

Board Member TBA    

Board Member Bill Johnson Lot #5 480-982-1224  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

WEB SITE 
 
Remember, our domain name has changed for the web site. 
The current correct site is    www.desertharboraz.net 
Please be patient while we update our records.  Because of the name change, every single item we 
have in our archives needs to be updated. 

FACEBOOK 
 
We now have a page on Facebook. 
Here is a link to the page: 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Desert-Harbor-Activities/1495801957312748 
Or simply go to your Facebook page and search for Desert Harbor Activities. 
When you are there, please click “Like” and you will then receive any updated information. 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BINGO SHERRY WEINERT 307-329-7782 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 480-641-7753 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CRAFTS MARGO CRAWFORD 623-910-2713 

 ENTERTAINMENT KATHY GABEL  480-625-1297 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF DON WALKER 480-288-5686 

 HORSESHOES TBA  

 LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

JOANN  HANKISON 480-641-0975 

 LINE DANCING MARY PAT SUMMERS 480-983-4227 

 MAH JONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PINOCHLE TBA  

 POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 480-288-4332 

 SHUFFLEBOARD CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 STITCH & CHAT CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 TAI CHI DICK SMITH 480-983-5819 

 WELCOME / SUNSHINE DIANE TREMBLAY  480-982-1419 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Connie Riter, Dave Borchardt, Dick Smith, Bob Mayo, 

Midge Drouin,  Margo Crawford, Jane Boudreau 



4 

 

harbor lights newsletter 

BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS MARCH ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

Day Name    Lot #  

  
 2         Bruce Wicken                           37 
 3 Rosemarie Williams  162 
 8 Ron Fisher     78 
10 Sheila Galli    95 
13        Patrick Quinn   139 
15 Shirley Hudson   80 
15        Bev Hert                                  42 
15        Jean Berndt                           137 
19        Janie Kalmakoff                     165  
19 Barry Dalton   145 
22 Hank Hilliard   101 
24 Cyndi Smith    74 
25 Midge Drouin   203 
26 Tony Tenagila   140 
28 Judy Ross   119 
31        Charlynn Browning                 190 

Day Name    Lot #  

 
12 Jim & Lois Wagner    33 
13 Roger & Naomi Howard  16 
23 John & Margaret Mitchell 103 
  
 

PHONE BOOK UPDATES : 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

NEW RESIDENTS : 
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DESERT HARBOR CASINO NIGHT 
By Dave Borchardt 
 

On Thursday, January 23rd, Tracey from Solstice put on a Casino Night for residents of De-
sert Harbor.  There was a happy hour that started at 4:00 pm and then the Casino opened up at 5:00 
pm.  The betting stopped at 7:00 pm so that the auction could begin.  Tickets for the event were 
$10.00 per person and that gave you $2000.00 in play money that you could wager to try and in-
crease your total dollar amount so that you could then bid on the auction items.  There was also food 
available for $5.00.  There were 4 slot machines, a craps table, roulette table, black jack table, 3 
card black jack table and one table for Texas Hold Em.  Once the auction started the bidding was 
pretty hot and heavy with residents pitted against one another to see who could bid the most for 
cases of beer, bottles of wine, lobster or steak dinner for two, wine party for 16 people and various 
other merchandise items.  One of the hotter items was the bidding for a Keurig Coffee Maker and 
there was more than one table pooling their money together to see who could bid the highest.  Team 
Dorothy Miller eventually outlasted everyone and got the winning bid and Team Bev Borchardt was 
a close second. 

Overall, the evening was a fun filled event with about 70 residents taking part and it seemed 
like everyone had a terrific time.  I think most of us are looking forward to another Casino Night next 
year. 

Patio Sale This Month   by Midge Drouin  

 
There will be a patio sale coming up on March 22nd in our park from 8:00 a.m. till 1:00 p.m. 
 
Sign up sheet is posted on the bulletin board in our clubhouse.  
 
No book, bake, or white elephant sales. 
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Bus Trips Available Now    by Connie Riter 

 
A hockey trip to see the Vancouver Canucks is scheduled for March 
4th with lower reserved seating for $125 pp.  A trip to the Phoenix Bo-
tanical Gardens on March 5 includes an evening viewing of the Chi-
huly glass sculptures and dinner at the historic Monty’s La Casa 
Vieja.  $99 pp.  March 4-6 is a trip to Laughlin, staying at the Aquar-
ius, which includes 2 buffets for $149 pp. dbl.    March 13-14 is a trip to the Grand Canyon and Beari-
zona, for $230 pp. dbl.  This includes 4 meals including a prime rib dinner buffet, a tour of the south rim park, 
IMAX Theater, Bearizona Wild Life Park, and free time in Sedona.    
 
March 15 -- See the Calgary Flames play hockey with lower reserved seating for $125 pp.  March 16 - 18 -- 
Las Vegas trip, staying at the Four Queens which includes 2 breakfasts and no other casino stops for $139 
pp. dbl.  March 19th -- is a trip to the Verde Valley Wine Trails, a tour of the Alcantara Vineyard and a ca-
tered lunch there, and a brief stay at Cliff Castle Casino  for $89 pp.   March 23 - 25 -- is a trip to Rocky 
Point.  Stay at the Playa Bonita Resort and Beach, 3 meals, welcome margarita, Mexican Fiesta included.  

Passport required.  $249 pp dbl. 
 
March 24 -- a trip to Algodonez for pharmacies, dentists, and eyeglasses.  $65 pp.  April 4th -- see the Ed-
monton Oilers play hockey from lower reserved seating.  $109 pp.  April 8 - 11  Yosemite National Park -- 
TBD.  Sometime in March will be another trip to Sedona for the day -- but at this time, it has not been set. 
 
Give me a call if you’d like to make reservations for any of these trips -- Connie  641-7753.  The Activities 
Committee gets a commission on any trips you book through me.   

From the Kitchen of Jane Boudreau 
 
Cabbage Soup  
Served at a Ladies Get Acquainted Soup and  Salad Luncheon. 
 
1 ½ # ground beef                   2  14.5 oz. cans stewed tomatoes 
½ med. onion chopped            2  14 oz cans beef broth 
¼ tsp garlic powder                  8 beef bouillon cubes 
½ tsp garlic salt                        ½ head chopped cabbage 
1 tsp dry parsley flakes             2 stalks diced celery 
1 can kidney beans 
 
Brown ground beef, onion and celery then add all the remaining ingredients and mix well. Simmer for1 to 2 
hours on stove top.  You may want to add a little black pepper and additional garlic salt to suit your taste. 
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COMPUTER CORNER 
by Margo Crawford 

Getting started with Paint    In this article  

 The parts of Paint  

 Working with tools  

 Saving a picture  
Paint is a feature in Windows that you can use to draw, color, and edit pictures. You can use Paint like a 
digital sketchpad to make simple pictures, creative projects, or to add text and designs to other pictures, 
such as those taken with your digital camera. 
 
The parts of Paint   Click to open Paint. 
When you start Paint, you'll see an empty window; drawing and painting tools are located in the ribbon at 
the top of the window. The following illustration shows the different parts of the Paint window: 
 
Working with tools 
The ribbon in Paint includes a handy collection of drawing tools. You can use these tools to create freehand drawings and add a variety of shapes to 
your pictures.  This section describes some common tasks. For more detailed information on how to use the different tools in Paint, see Using Paint. 
Draw a line 

Some tools and shapes, such as the Pencil, Brush, Line, and Curve, let you make a variety of straight, curved, and squiggly lines. What you 
draw is determined by how you move the mouse as you draw. You can use the Line to draw a straight line, for example. 
On the Home tab, in the Shapes group, click the Line . 
In the Colors group, click Color 1, and then click the color you want to use. 
To draw, drag the pointer across the drawing area. 

Draw a squiggly line 
Your drawings don't have to be composed of only straight lines. The Pencil and Brushes can be used to make completely random, free-form 
shapes. 
On the Home tab, in the Tools group, click the Pencil tool .  
In the Colors group, click Color 1, and then click the color you want to use. 
To draw, drag the pointer across the drawing area and make a squiggly line. 

Note    If you want to make a line that has a different appearance, use one of the Brushes, instead. 
Draw a shape 

Paint lets you draw many different shapes. For example, you can draw ready-made, defined shapes such as rectangles, circles, squares, trian-
gles, and arrows (to name a few). You can also make your own custom shape by using the Polygon shape to draw a polygon, which is a shape 
that can have any number of sides. 
On the Home tab, in the Shapes group, click a ready-made shape, such as the Rectangle  . 
To add a ready-made shape, drag the pointer across the drawing area to make the shape. 
To change the outline style, in the Shapes group, click Outline, and then click an outline style. 

If you don't want your shape to have an outline, click No outline. 
In the Colors group, click Color 1, and then click a color for the outline. 
In the Colors group, click Color 2, and then click a color to use to fill the shape. 
To change the fill style, in the Shapes group, click Fill, and then click a fill style. 

If you don't want your shape to be filled, click No fill. 
Add text 

You can also add text to your picture. The Text tool lets you add a simple message or title. 
On the Home tab, in the Tools group, click the Text tool . 
Drag the pointer in the drawing area where you want to add text. 
Under Text Tools, on the Text tab, click the font face, size, and style in the Font group. 

The Font group 
In the Colors group, click Color 1, and then click a color. This is the text color. 
Type the text that you want to add. 

Erase part of your picture 
If you make a mistake or need to change part of a picture, use the eraser. By default, the eraser changes any area you erase to white, but you 
can change the eraser color. For example, if you set the background color to yellow, anything you erase turns to yellow. 
On the Home tab, in the Tools group, click the Eraser tool . 
In the Colors group, click Color 2, and then click the color that you want to erase with. If you want to erase with white, you don't have to select a 

color. 
Drag the pointer over the area you want to erase. 

 
Saving a picture 
Save your picture frequently so you don't accidentally lose your work. To save, click the Paint button , and then click Save. This saves all of the 
changes made to the picture since the last time you saved. 
The very first time that you save a new picture, you will need to give your picture a file name. Follow these steps: 

Click the Paint button , and then click Save. 
In the Save as type box, select the file format you want. 
In the File name box, type a name, and then click Save 
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BINGO 
 
Don’t forget, Bingo is on Monday nights at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse.  We play a total of 11 games 
and they are all free except for game #10 (coverall) which is $1.00 for 3 cards and all the money col-
lected goes to the winner. 
 

JAM SESSIONS 
 

Our Desert Harbor Jam Sessions are held on the first and third Wednesdays of the month at 6:30 
pm in the clubhouse.  Please join us for an evening of terrific entertainment and fun. 

50’s and 60’s Friday Nights Winter Dance Party 
 

We have terrific music from the 50’s and 60’s, with some country music too., so come and join your 
neighbors for a fun filled night of entertainment, dancing, fun games and socializing.  It is usually 
held on the second and fourth Friday night of the month, but look for notices put up in the clubhouse 
as well. 

Notes about Community Worship  by Pastor Penny Newby 

 

Community Worship will be having guests musicians back again on Sunday March 9th.  Tom & Ruby with 
Gospel Echoes Country Gospel Music will be leading our service that Sunday morning with awesome music 
and testimony. PLEASE JOIN US!  
 
Coffee and donuts at 10AM and Service begins at 10: 30.AM  The event is free - however an offering basket 
will be provided. 
 
Our new Bible Study Series is: Worship "His Love Endures Forever" Join us Tuesday's at 6PM in the Craft 
Room 
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Resident’s Meeting    -    by Bob Mayo 

 

The resident’s meeting was called to order by President Jim Gabel on 1 Feb 2014.  Following the Pledge of 
Allegiance the minutes of the previous meeting were presented and approved.  The Treasurer’s report was 
presented indicating a balance of $2781.04 in all accounts.  There were questions regarding the figures as 
well as why there were no receipts for the New Year’s Eve party.  As Tim Chrissis was out of town and an-
swers to the questions were not known, the report was approved subject to audit. 
 
Kathy Gabel presented a listing of upcoming events for the month of February.  Connie Riter discussed up-
coming trips and also said there were still 13 Coyote Coupon books available for those who might want one.  
Frank Kosar discussed the upcoming February breakfast and also said this would be the last breakfast for a 
while unless someone wanted to take it over temporarily.  Frank also thanked all those who donated their 
time and services to make these breakfasts a success.  Coleen Kitzman said she was still looking for dona-
tions of items including food for the school we are supporting.  There was a discussion of the best way to get 
the donations to her. 
 
Carol Rysavy reminded residents of the exercise classes which are held on Mon, Wed & Fri from 8:00 a.m. to 
9:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  Cliff Tessmer spoke about shuffleboard and other games which are held on 
Thursdays at 2:00 p.m.  Midge Drouin reminded people that we will have a patio sale on March 22nd running 
from 8:00 a.m. until one.  This will be strictly a patio sale.  No white elephant, book, or bake sale. 
 
Steve Davison presented the names of those nominated for board positions.  They include: 
 President:    Ken Camp 
 Vice President: Dave Borchardt 
 Member at Large: Sherry Weinert – Mike Kereluk – Renee Spears & Sharon Ziccardi 
 
The floor was opened for any further nominations.  There were none; so the new President and Vice Presi-
dent will be Ken Camp and Dave Borchardt.  Ballots will be provided to park residents to fill the two open 
member at large positions.  There will be a box in the clubhouse where residents may place their ballots any 
time before the start of the March resident’s meeting.  Residents may only vote for two individuals and the two 
receiving the most votes will be the new members. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 

REMINDER 
 

Ballots for the election of persons to serve on the activities board must be 

turned in prior to the start of the March resident’s meeting.  There is a box in the 

clubhouse where you may drop off your ballots. 
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CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK 

You can also view the newsletter in full color at our website   www.desertharboraz.net 

LADIES’ GET ACQUAINTED SOUP-N-SALAD LUNCHEON  
by Jane Boudreau 

 

     On Tuesday, February 4, 2014 twenty-five ladies enjoyed the monthly SOUP-N-SALAD LUNCHEON.  
Four varieties of soup were prepared for the ladies to sample, as well as an array of salads and desserts 
rounding out the luncheon menu.  A 50/50 drawing was held with Kay McKersie taking home $13.00 and the 
other half going to the Activities Organization.   
     A Fashion Show will be held on March 4 at 1:00 PM following the monthly luncheon.  The fashion show 
was discussed and volunteers were solicited to model.  The clothing is being supplied by the Dress Barn lo-
cated in Power Square at Baseline and Power Roads in Mesa.. 
      To all the ladies of Desert Harbor please join us on March 4 for a fun filled luncheon.  If you have out of 
town guests please invite the ladies to join us.  This is a wonderful opportunity to meet your neighbors, share 
a recipe and just plain relax.   
      A sign-up sheet is posted on the Activities Organization Bulletin Board.  We look forward to seeing you at 
our next luncheon.  Don’t forget to bring your table service including bowls to sample the soups. 

LADIES LUNCHEON by  Jane Boudreau 

 

     On Tuesday, January 21, 2014 seventeen ladies from Desert Harbor enjoyed lunch at the ‘Dining Room’ 
Restaurant in Apache Junction.  The restaurant is located at 185 N. Apache Trail .  The restaurant is small 
with only seating for less than 50 guests.  The food was served hot and we had no complaints from any of 
those in attendance.  I understand the kitchen is small resulting in a slower delivery of our orders.   
 
We were seated at three tables and all the food for each table arrived at the same time.  Our table was 
served last as I was the last one to arrive.  The wait staff was very attentive to our needs and very friendly.  
All the tables in the restaurant were full during our visit. 
 
     We want to thank the ‘Dining Room’ for accommodating our group and providing us with individual checks.  
Several of those in attendance have had breakfast at the restaurant and said it was good.  If you’re looking for 
a new spot for breakfast, lunch or dinner why not try the ‘Dining Room’  right here in Apache Junction. 
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HEALTH ARTICLE   by Midge Drouin 

WASH YOUR HANDS 

 
Why is it so important to wash your hands? Washing your hands helps to keep you healthy. You touch every-
thing with your hands. Regular washing of hands with soap and water could reduce deaths from diarrhea ill-
nesses by 50%, according to CDC estimates.  
 
How can you catch a cold by not washing your hands?  Germs may live on inanimate objects for an extended 
time.  If you touch contaminated surfaces, the germs get on your hands.  Eventually, you touch your eyes, 
nose, or mouth, which gives germs access to your insides.  Where are you most likely to pick up germs? The 
top of the list is the restroom. What is the right way to wash your hands? The proper way to wash is with lots 
of soap and warm water for as long as you have the patience for at least 20 to 30 seconds .If you sing Happy 
Birthday twice, you’ve washed long enough. You do need to wash after gardening, even if you wear gloves, 
because there are bacteria and parasites in some areas of soil.  
 
You can't ever wash your hands too much.  When is it important to wash your hands?  Anytime you use the 
bathroom and definitely before you start cooking or doing any food prepping or working with raw meat, poultry 
or eggs. If you’re taking care of someone who's sick, be sure to wash your hands more than you normally 
would.  And wash your hands after you change a diaper.  Whenever you’re sick, wash your hands after you 
sneeze or cough into your hands.  Wash your hands after you takeout the garbage and also after feeding 
your pets.   “Don't be shy about asking anyone taking care of you or a loved one if they've washed their 
hands."  
 
Info taken from the Arizona Republic 

SAVE THE DATE! by: Dick Smith 

 

 Sat. March 1st/ 9:00a Resident's Meeting  Fire Safety Program by Tracey 
 Sun. March 2nd / 2:00p Texas Hold'em Tournament of Champions 
 Tue. March 4th / 12:00p Ladies Soup / Salad Luncheon in Clubhouse 
 Sat. March 15th / 4:30 /5:00p  Pot Luck Saint Patrick's theme 
 Tue. March 18th / 11:00a Ladies Luncheon 
 Thu. March 20th / 9:30a  Casino Trip Ft. McDowell 
 Sat. March 22nd / 8:00a - 1:00p 
 Sat. March 22nd / 7:00p Sock Hop 
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ITEMS FOR SALE OR ITEMS WANTED 
 
WANTED:  Used bike, 2 or 3 wheel, Patti Fitzpatrick, Lot #94, 480-288-8203 
 
FOR SALE:  Folding chairs in the clubhouse, 4 chairs for $10.00. 

 

SUPER BOWL PARTY 
By Dave Borchardt 

 

 We held our Super Bowl party on Sunday, February 2nd and it was well attended by about 40 people.  
Everyone brought something to drink as well as some snacks to share.  Dave Drouin chipped in and bought 
the pizzas for everyone.  Thanks Dave!  The game was pretty much a blow out with Seattle stomping Denver 
by a score of 43 to 8.  We had our annual football squares for the game and sold 100 squares at $5.00 per 
square so there was a total of $500.00 in the pot.  The first quarter was won by Sheila Galli, the second quar-
ter was won by Sheryl Nagy, the third quarter Terry Watts and the final quarter was won by Dorothy Miller. 
 
 We also had a play-off sheet where participants picked the correct winners from the teams after the 
wild card games were determined.  We had a total of 3 people pick exactly the correct amount of winning 
teams, 7 total, and each person also picked the total number of points that would be scored in the game.  
Dick Smith correctly picked 7 winning teams and picked the total points scored right on the nose, 51 points.  
There were a total of 26 players that entered the contest with $5.00 each, so the total prize of $130.00 went to 
Dick Smith. 
 
 We had a fun football season of picks and everyone seemed to enjoy it. 
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DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Margo Crawford 104 Photo restoration, scanning-slides 623-910-2713 

 Dorothy Mueller 155 Avon Products, Free Boxes 480-984-9780 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Greg Sather 10 Interior, Exterior Painting 602-558-0612 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 480-641-7753 

 Renee Spears 57 Reiki Sessions 480-215-8328 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

     

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 619-508-9402 

     

 Karen Majur 173 Sweet Life Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Lance Johnson 29 Custom Jewelry, Professional Jewelry Repair 801-231-3568 

     

 Miles Lowery  Exterior pressure washing, screens & windows, 480-276-8568 

   exterior painting, tighten jacks under home,  

   repair-replace roofs, handyman  

     

 Dick Smith 74 House Sitting, Transportation to Dr. or Store 480-983-5819 

     

Updates to the calendar can always be found on the website     
www.desertharboraz.net 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
9am  
Residents  
Meeting 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

2 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 
2pm Texas 
Hold’em  
Tournament of 
Champions 

3 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

4 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
12pm Ladies 
Soup/Salad 
Luncheon 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ  
Poker 

5 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1-3 pm Quilting 
 3pm Dance Class 
6pm Jam Session 

6 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm cards 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
6:30pm Billiards 

7 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

8 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

9 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

10 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

11 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ  
Poker 
7pm Cards 

12 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
11am Cards 
3pm Dance Class 
 

13 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1-3pm Quilting 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
6:30pm Billiards 

14 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards 

15 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
4:30pm  
Happy Hour 
5pm  
Pot Luck 
St Patrick Theme 

16 

10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 
 

17 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

18 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Ladies  
     Luncheon 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards 

19 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1-3pm Quilting 
3pm Dance Class 
6pm Jam Session 

20 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
9:15am Casino 
Trip Ft McDowell 
11am Golf 
1pm cards 
2pm Shuffleboard 

6:30pm Billiards 

21 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards 

22 

8-1 
Patio Sale 
 
7pm Sock Hop 

23 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

24 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

25 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
6pm Bible Study 
6:30 pm NDQ  
Poker 
7pm Cards 

26 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
11am Cards 
 3pm Dance Class 
 

27 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1-3pm Quilting 
2pm  
Shuffleboard 
6:30pm Billiards 

28 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

29 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

30 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

31 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 
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